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Water/Sewer

The Village is updating its water reading and billing soft-
ware. This has caused a delay in the water/sewer in-
voicing. Please note your next couple of water/sewer
invoicing may also be delayed. DPW is in the process of
changing water meters and wiil contact you if your me-
ter needs upgrading.

Community Food Pantry

Qur community food pantry continues to be a valu-
able resource for residents of our local area. in 2022,
179 families were served, and those families consisted
of 492 individuals. These numbers are slightly higher
than in 2021. Most families continue to visit the pantry
infrequently, with fully two thirds visiting six or less
times per year. Clients are allowed to visit twice per
month, or 24 times per year, but only 20 percent of our
guests visit more than 12 times per year. Through the
Regional Food Bank we are classified as an emergency
feeding program, and our statistics show that we are
fulfifling that mission.

The food that we give out comes from a variety of
sources. We participate in the Retail Store Donation
Program, overseen by the Regional Food Bank. Our
partner store is Hannaford in Esperance, and in 2022
we received 54,500 pounds of food from them! We
also receive an annual grant from the Regional Food
Bank which allows us to purchase food from them at a
very reasonable cost. Once that grant is exhausted,
which it presently is, we purchase that food using our
own funds. Many individuals, churches and groups con-
tribute monetary support for the food pantry each year,
which altows us to purchase food to be given out. We
also receive donations of food and non-food items from
many groups and individuals. It takes a community to
support the community food pantry, and ours is very
supportive!

Qur pantry could not continue to operate if it were
not for the tremendous volunteers that we have. Some
folks work on pantry days, serving our clients directly.
Many others work behind the scenes, picking up food,
putting food away, keeping track of our statistics and
money, and performing many other tasks. We are
blessed to have so many dedicated volunteers. A big
thank you to them, and to God for sending them our
way! Pastor Colleen Quirion

Open every Tuesday and Thursday from 12:00 to 2:00 :
pm at the white building behind the Schoharie United §
Presbyterian Church. Everyone who has a need for
food is welcome!
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Community Board
To have events posted on the community board, email
your request to schodpw@midtel.net and/or vill-
scho@midtel.net

Village/Town of Schoharie

Schoharie’s Village Board meets the second Tuesday of

each month at 6:30 pm. Schoharie’s Town Board meets

the second Wednesday of each month at 6:30. Both

meetings are in the meeting room at 300 Main Street.

Time is offered “open to the floor” at both meetings.
Village Clerk office hours: Monday—Friday, 9 am to
Noon; 1to 3 pm

Village Court hours: Mendays 2 to 6 pm (not open
on Holidays)

Town Clerk/Tax Collector office _hours: Monday
9:30 am to 7 pm; Wednesday & Friday 9:30 am to
1:30 pm; closed Tues & Thurs
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Upcoming Events in Schoharie

 February 11th, 6 pm: Couples dinner at Schoharie
Fire Department (check Facebook for additional
information)

o February 11th, 7 pm: Las Vegas night at Fire De-
partment {check Facebook for additional informa-
tion)

s March 7th, 4 t0 7 pm: Cabbage and corned bheef
dinner at Fire Department

s+ March 25-26: Schoharie Colonial Heritage Associa-
tion 47th Annual Spring Antigues Show at Scho-
harie Central School

s April 2nd, 11 am to 3 pm:
games at Fire Department

» April 7th, 4 to 7 pm: Fish Fry dinner at Fire Depart-
ment

e Aprit 22nd, 10 am: Promotional Association Adopt-
a-highway cleanup at Rt.30 and 443

s April 29th, 10 am: Lily Park cleanup

Easter Egg Hunt and

The drug averdase epidemic is a clear and present public health and public
safety threat. The community can da its part £o turn i unneeded medications,
removing them from petential misuse. The Schoharie village Police Department
announces the addition of a MED-Project Kiosk to provide a safe, canvenient,
and responsible means of disposing of unwanted or expired prescription drugs.
The MED-Project Kiosk establishes 2 coilection system that is reasonably
convenient and free to the residents. The Kiosk is located at the Town/Village
Halt, 300 Main Street in the Viliage of Schoharie, available 9am-3:00pm.

Welcome Baskets

The Schoharie Promotional Association provides wel-
come baskets to all new residents in the village and
town of Schoharie. We would like to invite alt organiza-
tions, businesses, churches, municipalities and muse-
ums to introduce yourselves by including your business
card, brochure, coupons, gift certificates, samples etc.
in the baskets. For more information on adding your
information please contact Diana Bell Jackson at: scho-
hohariepremo@yahoo.com or 607-376-1617.
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A blast from the past —1950's Main Street Schoharie

Volunteerism is one of the most selfless acts that we
can become involved in. Nonprofits need more volun-
teers to carry out their missions and to continue good
works around our area. Volunteering doesn’'t always
mean attending meetings and endless requests. Even if
you can only volunteer a couple of hours once in a while,
that would help a lot and would be appreciated. Get in-
volved in one of Schoharie’s nonprofits.

This newsletter is a joint effort of the Schoharie Promotional Association and the Village of Schokarie. Information for the next
newsletter can be submitted to schohariepromo@yafioo.com. Deadline dates are the 15th of January, April; Jufy, October.




